Trial begins involving former PW teacher
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A jury will soon decide whether a former Lakeside Middle School teacher who was fired in 2007 for swatting four female students on the rear can have his job back.

Bruce Lust, who was employed at the Plummer school for 19 years, sued the district shortly after he was fired over the incident, claiming the district breached his contract.

He says he was wrongfully terminated and wants to be reinstated.

The trial began at 9:30 a.m. yesterday (Tuesday) in Benewah County Court in front of Judge Fred Gibler.

According to the complaint, on April 12, 2007, then-Principal Bill Burns spoke with Mr. Lust about students swatting each other on the backside during school. Mr. Burns informed Mr. Lust that this conduct was unacceptable and needed to be stopped.

“During the course of the day on April 12, 2007, (Mr.) Lust explained to each of his classes that the students were not to swat each other on the backside,” according to court documents. “In the course of doing so, he demonstrated the offending conduct on a randomly chosen student from each class. Lust made brief physical contact with four of his students.”

Later that afternoon, Mr. Lust told the principal what he had done, at which time Mr. Burns “had no discernable reaction to the information,” as stated in the complaint.

The following day, the teacher was suspended by then-Superintendent George Olsen and told not to have contact with any students or employees of the district.

According to documents, school trustees were not immediately informed of the incident and were never asked to make a decision regarding Mr. Lust’s suspension.

Lawyers for the district later hired Kelly Ostrum, a human relations director with the Coeur d’Alene school district, as a consultant to investigate the incident. After reviewing her final report on the matter, Mr. Olsen recommended the school board fire the teacher.

According to Ostrum, the students who were swatted described the incident as making them feel “uncomfortable” or that it was “weird.”

Mr. Lust claims he was never allowed to review Mrs. Ostrum’s report or offer a rebuttal.

While he says he was terminated without reasonable cause, the district contends the instructor was legally suspended and that legitimate criteria was used in recommending his termination.

The plaintiff, represented by attorney James M. Piotrowski, seeks compensatory damages, including loss of income and benefits, as well as reinstatement to his position as a teacher with full credit for all rights, benefits and privileges had he not been discharged.

Brian Julian, the school district’s attorney, argues the plaintiff is guilty of “negligent and careless misconduct,” as stated in a court brief.

In his 19 years with the Plummer-Worley district, Mr. Lust served as principal two separate times as well as taught English, social studies, speech, reading, health and physical education.

